CITY OF LAS VEGAS

CERTIFICATE OF
RECOCNITION

PROUDLY PRESENTED TO

Dalbety Cuwrnilire

MAY 21, 2025

The Mayor and City Council proudly recognize Walker Furniture and the Alterwitz Family for
your generous contributions to our city over the past 30 years. You have created functional and
welcoming spaces by providing quality furniture for those in need. Your efforts transform lives by
providing comfort, stability, and most importantly, hope. On behalf of the city of Las Vegas, we

honor you for your unwavering commitment and support to our community.

Mayor P,f/oféﬁ\ Brian Knudsen

e

Councilwoman Francis Allen-Palenske
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